

STATE OF MINNESOTA

Office of Governor Mark Dayton

130 State Capitol • 75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard • Saint Paul, MN 55155

April 20, 2012

The Honorable Kurt Zellers Speaker of the House Room 463, State Office Building 100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

Dear Mr. Speaker:

I have vetoed, and am returning Chapter 190, House File 1766, a bill modifying child care assistance payments.

This legislation is completely unnecessary because no union representation of child care providers exists in the State of Minnesota.

I will not support such a misguided and unnecessary effort. For these reasons, I am vetoing House File 1766.

incerely,

Mark Dayton

cc: Senator David H. Senjem, Senate Majority Leader

Senator Thomas M. Bakk, Senate Minority Leader

Senator Ted Lillie

Representative Kurt Zellers, Speaker of the House

Representative Paul Thissen, House Minority Leader

Representative Kathy Lohmer

The Honorable Mark Ritchie, Secretary of State

Mr. Cal R. Ludeman, Secretary of the Senate

Mr. Albin A. Mathiowetz, Chief Clerk of the House of Representatives

Voice: (651) 201-3400 or (800) 657-3717 Website: http://governor.state.mn.us

Fax: (651) 797-1850